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Remembering  Another Resident    by Connie Riter 

 
In the January issue of Harbor Lights, I inadvertently failed to mention one resident who passed away last year –  
Joseph Goudeseune who lived with his wife Bea in #177.  Joseph died in August, 2017 at the age of 89.  Joseph and 
Bea had lived in Desert Harbor for only a year, so few people knew them.  Perhaps this is the reason his death was 
overlooked.   
 
Joseph was born in Detroit, Michigan and was a successful contractor.  After many years of nudging, he retired at the 
age of 80.  Bea and Joseph lived in North Scottsdale and when they decided to downsize, they found Desert Harbor, 
lot 177, was perfect!  They purchased their new home in June 2016.  They were married just short of 25 years and 
were blessed with their blended family – each had 3 children and a total of 9 grandchildren and 15 great grandchil-
dren.  
 
Traveling, music, cards and a daily gin and tonic (or two) were his pleasure, but his family always came first.  He was 

such a loving husband!  Bea received a love note every single day of their marriage along with flowers and a card on 

the 15
th
 of each month, representing the day they met.  His love and dedication were very special and he will be truly 

missed by his family and friends. 

Perhaps it was meant to be that we honor his memory during this Valentine’s Day month.   
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From the President’s Desk—Bob Hert 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing this newsletter. 
Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use their products or services. 

Thank You! 

We had another great month of activities, starting with our fantas-
tic New Year’s Eve party.  A good turnout made for a lot of fun for 
all who attended. Ron Cash came in to sing country western and 
the audience was disappointed when his playing time was up.  
The board has been asked to make sure Ron is asked back to the 
park to perform. 
 
Our annual chili contest was very good with several entries.  Judges for the event were from La 
Casa and were impressed by the number of entries we had and the number of people who attended 
to taste the variety of chili offered. 
 
Our potluck was a great success and as always there was lots of great food. 
 
Don’t forget Activity Board nominations are being taken.  The positions needing to be filled are: 
President, Vice President and one Member at Large.  Nominations will be announced at our Febru-
ary Resident’s meeting.  Please consider running for a position…this park runs on volunteer services 
and we need people to step up and take leadership roles. 
 
As you know we have lost a member of our park, Bill Boudreau. We will miss Bill…his contributions 
to this park were endless.  His wife Jane is and has been our Fun Day Coordinator and this year we 
will be doing without her expert leadership.  Richard Lewis and I will be taking over these duties and 
with the help of all of you and with Jane’s guidance, we will attempt to follow in Jane’s footsteps and 
make this event a real money maker to fund our park activities.  There are sign-up sheets in the 
clubhouse so please consider giving of your time for this worthwhile event scheduled for March 10th.  
We will discuss the fun days in more detail at our February Resident’s meeting.   
Thanks to everyone who helps in making all of our events a fun time. 
 
Now, to put it bluntly, flu season is upon us…if you are sick please self-quarantine and stay home. 
Remember we live in a very close community, take the time to say hello to your neighbors and keep 
an eye out for each other. 

Please be respectful of each other and have fun….life is too short. 
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President (term 2016-2018) Bob Hert Lot #43 480-322-5533  

Vice President (term 2016-2018) Cami Weiss Lot #188 480-234-5074  

Secretary (term 2017-2019) Connie Riter Lot #81 315-657-3078  

Treasurer (term 2017-2019) Richard Granata Lot #99 860-922-3642  

Board Member (term 2015-2018) Mike Kereluk Lot #82 480-987-8587  

Board Member (term 2016-2019) Richard Lewis Lot #23 480-983-0085  

Board Member (term 2017-2020) April Doud Lot #31 509-881-1130  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

DESERT HARBOR WEB SITE 
 

Don’t forget that we have our own web site for Desert Harbor and the address is 
www.desertharboraz.net 

 
There is an abundance of information along with past copies of our 

newsletters for the last ten years.  It’s kind of fun looking through some of the old newsletters to see 
what was happening way back when. 

 
For those residents that offer services here in the park, we can even add a couple photos to show 

off your goods or services.  We can’t do it in the newsletter but we can on our web site. 
 

Be sure to check out the web site from time to time. 
 

Dick Smith is our webmaster so if you have any suggestions, ideas or questions 
please let him know,  he is in lot number 74. 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG CLIFF TESSMER 480-671-1414 

 BINGO ANN MARIE BUSH 
PAT PETERSON 

225-788-2607 
623-313-8543 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CLUBHOUSE DECORATING SUSAN HOOPES 
SUE BEHRENS 

505-280-5049 
920-254-2005 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD IN PARK CONNIE RITER 315-657-3078 

 MAHJONGG ESTHER LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 PING PONG DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 POKER DAVE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 SHUFFLEBOARD DON-JUDY CHILDERS 480-982-3664 

 TAI CHI MIDGE DROUIN 602-459-9039 

 WELCOME BILL & SHARI HAUCKE 928-978-4457 

 SUNSHINE APRIL DOUD 509-881-1130 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Midge Drouin,  Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

FEBUARY BIRTHDAYS FEBUARY ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call 
Dick Smith at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

10 Jim & Bonnie Harrison 40 

14 Jerry & Patricia Murphy 205 

14 John & Anne Eubank 169 

14 Dennis & Leana Helwig 7 

15 Ron & Connie Farmer 32 

24 Clark & Karen Kroschel 197 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

2 Philicia Hightower 8 

2 Wayne Sunderman 71 

3 Mickey Kosar 110 

6 Judy Fischer 96 

10 Bette Roy 130 

10 Richard Lewis 23 

11 Barb Schnier 146 

11 Sherry Weinert 186 

14 Jean Hansen 151 

14 Arlene Wicken 37 

18 Margaret Chrysler 128 

20 John Smartt 20 
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Summary of the Jan Residents Meeting  by Connie Riter 
 

Bob Hert began our monthly meeting at 9:00am leading us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  About 57 residents 
were present and all Board Members.  The treasurer’s report was accepted as written and the secretary’s re-
port also after “new books” was changed to “used books” in her report.  Bob introduced Bob Newland who 
would be be speaking to us after the meeting on Park Model and Mobile Home Insurance. 
 
Under committee reports:  Mike Kereluk reported that he can get name badges for $5 each.  There is a sign
-up sheet for those who want one,.  Richard said he received $44.85 from the cans.  The ladies luncheon out 
will be held at the Olive Garden this month on January 16th.  All ladies are invited to attend.  Linda Edwards 
is in charge of the reader board.  Donna Balfour submitted 38 lbs. of food this month.  Carol Rysavy said 
she has over 300 movies available for people to borrow and return. 
 
Dave Borchardt is in charge of the superbowl party this year and pizza will be provided.  For the fun day 
Barb and Richard are in charge of pick-up of large items.  Richard Lewis, Bob Hert, and Jane are in charge of 
“fun day.” Elaine and Linda are in charge of the baskets for the raffle, but at present, they have nothing to 
put in.  Bob read a list of jobs for “fun day.”  We will have the same vendor for food.  Art asked about the 
money from paper recycling – Bob has not received anything in months.  He will check with Angie.  
Coming Events:  Ron Cash will be here on Thursday, the 11th at 6:30 pm.  The chili cook-off is on Jan. 17th, 
with prizes of $50, $30, and $20.  The Murphys are in charge of this event.  Karaoke will be on Saturday, 
Jan. 27th, at 6:30 pm.  Richard Lewis will be helping with this. 
 
Bonnie Harrison spoke on the Canadian Appreciation Party, scheduled for March 3rd.  The cost is $10 per 
person and this will include a meal, popcorn, door prizes, a keg of beer, music, and dancing.  Happy Hour will 
start at 5 pm with supper at 6 pm.  Door prizes will be given out at 7, 8, 9, and 10 pm.  Music will be provided 
by Dave Borchardt.   Sherry mentioned the Rhythm Cats.  $39 per person and money is due by Jan. 20th.  
The event is scheduled for Feb. 7th.  Cindy Walker has taken a lot of pictures for the Park.  If you see one 
you would like, please ask her for a copy.  Do not take them out of the books, please.  Sharon Schupbach 
mentioned flu season.  If you have it, please stay home.  Do not come to events with it and spread it around, 
and if you have not received your flu shot yet, please get it. Bob mentioned the problems we are having in the 
clubhouse.  Messes are being made in the restrooms, billiards room, weight room where someone has been 
urinating in there.  Cigarette butts have been found in the billiard room.  Please keep an eye out on everything 
going on and turn the people in.  The weight room will now be locked at all times. 
 
Ken Camp brought up the pot lucks and that many people would prefer to be called up as a table.  A vote 
was taken and it was passed unanimously.  So in the future everyone will go up as a table, even those who 
need special help.  At special pot lucks, meat will be served by helpers. 
 
Bob mentioned the nominating committee he named:  Tim Chrissis, Becky Gardner, and Leroy Mager.  3 
positions are open:  President, Vice President, and one member at large.  Nominations will be taken also at 
the February meeting, and elections will take place at the March meeting.  Angie is leaving around January 
20th.  She is taking a position in Florida.   
Darren Newland from Manufacturers Home Services Insurance spoke on his insurance.  Philicia Hightower 
won a prize he was raffling.  At our 50/50, Connie Farmer won $52.  Meeting adjourned at 9:50 am.   
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 MARCH 

 

 3 Saturday  Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 3 Saturday  New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 3 Saturday  Canadian Party 5pm HH  6pm Food 
 10 Saturday  Annual Fun Days 
 15 Thursday  Tim Eggebraaten 6:30—9:00 pm 
 17 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 29 Thursday  Guilty Pleasures Band Street Dance 6-9 pm 
 

 APRIL 

 

 7 Saturday  Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 7 Saturday  New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 21 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 

 MAY 

 

 5 Saturday  Resident Meeting 9:00 am 
 5 Saturday  New Resident Reception (after resident meeting) 
 19 Saturday  Pot Luck  4:30 HH  5:00 Food 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ALL EVENTS, DATES AND TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 
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Herm and Sherry Weinert 
Dorothy Miller 

 

Herm and Sherry Weinert moved into Lot 186 in No-
vember 2010. Sherry’s mother, Dorothy Miller moved 
with them from Wyoming. 
Herm and Sherry have 5 children, 11 grandchildren 
and 7 great grandchildren.   
Herm loves baseball and enjoys visiting with all his 
neighbors and friends and having fun. Sherry loves to 
sew and spend time with her mother. 
Sherry and Herm both love to travel from coast to 
coast with their camper when they get a chance. 
Dorothy loves to play Texas Hold’em and visit with all 
of the park. She was 93 years young this last Novem-
ber. 
Sherry was on the board for the park for 2 years. 
Member of the Eastern Star back in Wyoming. She 
also loves to fish and hunt. Herm was a retired line-
man and loves to hunt also. 

Cami Weiss 
 

Cami and Bruce moved into Lot 188 in July of 2014. 
Bruce passed away on February 14

th
 2016. 

Cami is from Minnesota and has one daughter Julie 
who lives in Scottsdale. She has no grandchildren. 
Cami especially loves cards, dancing, hanging out 
with her many Minnesota friends who come here 
every winter. She also likes to write and entertain. 
Cami has been a figure skater since she was 3. She 
loves to laugh and have fun. 
She also was the Vice President of the Activities 

Board for 2 years and board member for 1 ½ years. 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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Richard and Barbara Nienkark 
 

Barb and Rich live in Lot 192. Richard moved 
here in October 1997 and Barbara moved here in 
November 2008. Rich is from Iowa and Barb is 
from Minnesota. 
Rich has 3 children and 2 grandchildren and Barb 
has 4 children and 6 grandchildren. 
They both love to walk in the mornings, love 
bowling, reading and especially traveling. They 
both love to explore all of Arizona. 
They love to laugh a lot and enjoy everyday to 

the fullest. 

Dave and Bev Borchardt 
 
Dave & Bev live in lot #142 and moved here from 
Minnesota.  They purchased their home in March 
2007 and moved here full time in February 2008. 
They have 1 daughter, 2 grandsons and 1 great 
grandson. 
Dave has served on the Activity Board as Vice 
President and Bev has served on the Welcoming 
Committee in addition to handling the annual Christ-
mas Carols. 
They started their own business in 1989 and sold it 
to their daughter in 2008 when they moved to AZ. 
In August of this year they will have been married 
54 years. 
They both love living in AZ with all the sunshine and 
blue skies.  It always brings a smile to their faces. 
 

RESIDENT SPOTLIGHT 
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DESERT HARBOR JANUARY 2018 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

We had 13 people trying their luck at Cribbage on Tuesday January 23rd in the clubhouse. 
Scott Hudson took 1st Place winning 5 of 5 games and having 10 points.  Char Hudson had the 

high hand of the day with 24.  Bringing up the rear was Dave Borchardt with no wins, 
what’s called a “String of Pearls”, maybe next time. 

 
Next Tournament is Tuesday Feb. 13th at 12:00 noon. 
Come on out and give Cribbage a try, it’s a lot of fun. 

 
Thank you to Scott and Char Hudson for putting this together. 

Coyote Coupon Books Sales   by Connie Riter 

 

The Coyote Coupon Books sales are slowly increasing.  We have now sold 31 books!  19 to go be-

fore we can close the sale and present our activities board with $500.  If you haven’t bought a book 

yet, please try to buy one soon!  The book contains restaurant, entertainment, golf course, and ser-

vice coupons which, when used this year  will save you $200 or more!  There is a $10 off coupon for 

Office Max as well as many from local restaurants.   The Sandwich Shop on Ironwood and the Trail 

has a free drink and side item when you buy a sandwich.  Rock’n Ronnie’s on the Trail and Crismon 

serves bloody Mary’s with breakfast and has three coupons in the new book.  The Village Inn has a 

buy one get one free coupon and is good in four locations.  In entertainment, there is a ceramics stu-

dio listed, a “footgolf” coupon, Shooting Gallery at Goldfield Ghost Town as well as the Superstition 

Serpentarium.  Full Circle Auto Wash, Optima Hair Salon and Shoppers Ranch & Home Supply are 

some of the special services in the book.  If you use only one or two coupons, you can get your 

money back in savings.  Check out the book in the Clubhouse for many more merchants and come 

see me when you are ready to get your copy – for $20.  Even if you live alone, there are many cou-

pons you can use in the book…..Don’t miss out! 
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T'ai Chi for Arthritis    by M. Drouin 

 
Sun style, pronounced (soon), is slow, smooth, and effective.  Sun style is a safe style of movement 
for people with arthritis and will help your pain and increase your mobility and your muscle 
strength.  T'ai Chi's low impact causes NO joint damage (unlike other higher impact exercises) while 
its weight bearing aspect may encourage development of bone mass and connective tissue.  Those 
with arthritic knees may want to do modified T'ai Chi rather than fully centering the weight over one 
knee.  T'ai Chi is an exercise few doctors will ever tell patients to stop practicing, but it's a good idea 
to check with a physician because every one's case is different. 

“Keep your face to the sunshine and you cannot see a shadow.” — Helen Keller 

"Once you replace negative thoughts with positive ones, you'll start having positive results." — Willie 

Nelson 
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BUS TRIPS    by Connie Riter 

There has been a change for our monthly casino bus trips.  
We will only be going to Ft. McDowell for the foreseeable future on the third Thursday 

Our travel company has some interesting trips available.  Bisbee Wine and Chocolate on Feb 9-10.  
($275pp double).  This includes  a tour of Bisbee, Chocolate tasting to benefit the Copper Queen Li-
brary, along with a tour of the Queen Mine and wine tasting.  (They must make a stop for the night, but I 
don’t know where.)  I’ll find out if anyone is interested.   
Florence Homes Tour and Lunch Feb. 9.  ($99 pp)  A trolley will take you around to numerous histori-
cal homes.  Included is a stop at the Windmill Winery for a tasting and a visit to St. Anthony Greek Ortho-
dox Monastery.  Lunch is included.  
Tucson Gem and Mineral Show Feb. 11th.  ($79pp)  This is an international Gem and Mineral Show 
held in the Tucson Convention Center.   
Lake Havasu Pyro Fireworks and Laughlin ($350pp dbl.)  (Feb. 16 – 18)  Culminating in a huge fire-
works show, pyrotechnic professionals will show their latest improvements.  Two nights in Laughlin, and 
included dinner, boat cruise, and the magnificent show.  
  Kartchner Caverns on Feb. 18th.  ($125pp)  This cave was discovered in 1974.  Includes a picnic 
lunch.    
Sedona and Lunch ($99pp) Feb. 20th.  You can never get enough of the red rocks of Sedona.  Lunch is 
included.   
Northern Arizona Sedona, Flagstaff, Grand Canyon  Feb. 20-21  ($275ppdbl).  Travel to Sedona in-
cludes lunch.  Continue through Oak Creek Canyon to Flagstaff and check into the Green Tree for the 
evening.  The next day visit the Grand Canyon and return to the valley.   
Grand Canyon One Day ($159pp)  (Feb. 21st). 
  Wrigley Mansion Tour Feb. 21  ($125pp)  Tour the Mansion and then have lunch at Portillo’s, a Chi-
cagoland favorite. The tour concludes with a trip to Sloan Park, at Wrigleyfield West, home of the Chi-
cago Cubs.  
 Secrets Behind the Building of Las Vegas, (Feb. 25 – 28th)  ($475ppdbl)  “Old Las Vegas Mormon 
Fort” and the water needed for the railroad.  Then the influence of the mob.  See iconic artifacts, cutting 
edge exhibits, behind the scenes experiences in Vegas.  
 Line Dance on the London Bridge and visit Laughlin (Feb. 25 – 27) ( $250 pp dbl)  Join other fun-
loving dancers for 2 dances on the London Bridge and then 2 hours of dancing under the bridge.  Then 
proceed to Laughlin for 2 nights of fun and more dancing. 
Death Valley  ($450pp dbl)  The beauty and contrasts of Death Valley are unbelievable  You will relive 
the history of the people traveling across the region to California in search of gold. 
Next month they are going to the Highland Games, San Diego Deluxe, the Panama Canal aboard Hol-

land  America,  Algodones for One Day, Yuma and Algodones Overnight, Shamrock Farms and Lunch, a 

Princess Pacific Coastal Cruise,  a California Coast Trip,  Discover Navajo,  Get Your Kicks on Route 66, 

and Disneyland in mid-March…  See me if you are interested in  making reservations for any of these 

trips. 
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RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 
Do you have used greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  Only the fronts are 

used.  Connie Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. Thank you. 

CHILI FEED  by Cami Weiss 

 

Our annual Chili Feed was held January 17
th
, 2018 at Desert Harbor Clubhouse with approximately 

75 people present. Jerry and Pat Murphy did a great job of presentation and all the condiments. 
There was chili provided by contestants within the park. 

We had about 11 entries. And all, I might add were delicious… 

We had judges from LaCasa come over to judge the chilis. Those judges were Patti Gustafson, 
Carla Reddin and Jackie Gustafson. They did a great job with tasting all that chili. 

First place went to Bob and Bev Hert. Second place went to Jim Klos and Third place went to 
Mike Kereluk. 

We all had a great time sampling all the chilis. Some stayed and had a nice visit with others from the 
park. Great get together. 
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JANUARY POTLUCK by Cami Weiss  

Saturday January 20
th
 was the potluck here at Desert Harbor and we had around 60 people attend. 

We had a lot of food but were short on the meat, but we made due. We had a great variety of food 
and I think everyone really enjoyed it. 

We had numbers on every table and then used cards to draw the next table. It worked well. Kylar 
and Darren Jackson, the Nagy’s daughter and son in law won the 50/50 for $64.00. 

After the meal we had horse racing and those that stayed had a great and fun time betting on all the 
horses.  

Herm Weinert, Cami Weiss, Arlene and Bruce Wicken and Phyllis and Cliff Tessmer hosted the pot-
luck. 
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RON E. CASH by Cami Weiss 

 

Desert Harbor was lucky to get Ron E. Cash to come to the clubhouse for a wonderful night of 
Country music. He was at the park on January 11, 2018. He did a Johnny Cash tribute but also sang 
a lot of other Country songs. He sang whatever we requested--a little of Don Williams, Waylon 
Jennings and many more. He also had a woman with him who sang Patsy Cline. 

He plays private parties, fairs, bars and other 55 plus communities. He performs Country Classics 
from the 50’s to 80’s. He is from Virginia, Minnesota.  You can also see him a lot at the Mirage and 
Hitching Post. We had about 70-80 people and he did a great job of entertaining each of us. 
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Hi!  I’m Karen Majur, Co-Owner and Agent of Sunshine Home Sales.  I’ve been serving home sale 
and listing needs of Desert Harbor residents and the East Valley for nearly a decade.  As your 
Desert Harbor neighbor at Lot 173, I have your best interest at heart.  Please feel free to call me 
anytime with questions or concerns regarding the listing and sale of your home.   With over 29 
years of combined experience in the industry, we know the local market and will find you a new 
home, or sell your present home at the best possible market price.  We offer free consultations!   

 

  Karen Majur   Hagit (Heidi) Francis 
  Cell: (480) 250-2219  Cell: (602) 309-9678 
  to_karen@aol.com  tohagit@aol.com 
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Worship At Desert Harbor     by M. Drouin 

 
Our community church here at Desert Harbor is a non-denominational group of believers who come 
together every Sunday morning from 10:30 - 11:30 in our clubhouse and reflect on the Lord.  Please, 
feel free to join us....we would love to converse with you 

An Evening of Karaoke    by M. Drouin 

 
Karaoke can be a lot of fun with a large group of people listening to music or even singing to it.  The 
words or lyrics are right in front of you as well as the melody. 
Saturday evening, on the 27th of January, a few residents from our community got together at 
around 6:30pm in our clubhouse to listen and sing songs that dated back to the 50's, 60's, and 70's, 
including songs dating back to when we were kids. 
 
Thanks to Lisa Wallace and Dave Borchardt for setting up the music.   We all were able to have a 
very fun evening.  In fact, we had a couple of new singers join us.  What a blast!  For people who 
chose not to sing, we had dancing.  Also, we had chips and salsa and, of course, we brought our 
own drinks.  It was certainly a fun evening. 
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PLEASE REMEMBER OUR 
SPEED LIMIT IN THE PARK IS 10 
MPH. 
 
WE HAVE MANY RESIDENTS 
WALKING, BIKING AND RIDING 
GOLF CARTS. 
 
WE DO NOT WANT ACCIDENTS. 
 
THANK YOU ! 

DESERT HARBOR 2018 FUN DAY 
 

Remember we have our annual Fun Day coming up on Saturday March 10th. 
 

If you have something you would like to donate, please bring it to the club-
house on Wednesday March 7th. 

 
If you have large items to donate please call Bob Hert or Richard Lewis 

to arrange for pick up. 
 

This is always a big fund raiser for our Activity Association and the money 
collected helps pay for various entertainers we have throughout the year. 

 
And we need volunteers to help with everything. 
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LADIES OUT OF PARK LUNCHEON  by Cami Weiss 

 

The January Ladies Out of Park Luncheon was held at 12:00 noon at the Olive Garden.  

We had 18 ladies attend. It was a very well planned luncheon. We had great conversation and a 
very delicious meal. We all ordered from the menu and a few of us shared a taste of our food so it 
was a great time. 

We met at the Desert Harbor Clubhouse at 11 A.M. and shared driving. 

We decided that in February we would go to Yen Ching a mandarin and Szechuan cuisine restau-
rant at 126 South Power in Mesa. We will again meet at the Desert Harbor clubhouse and share 
driving. 

There will be a sign-up sheet at the clubhouse. Please sign up for February 20
th
 Tuesday for another 

great time with the ladies in your park. The menu sure looks great… 

LADIES SOUP N SALAD LUNCHEON by Connie Riter 

 
Our monthly soup n salad luncheon was held on January 2

nd
 at noon.  The numbers attending were 

small this month because of the closeness to all the holidays and the number of people who have 
been ill.   Even though we had fewer than 10 people attend, we had an enjoyable time and conver-
sations were lively.   
Jill Heming (#136) brought a delicious soup which she calls “Larry’s Harvest Soup.”  It’s simple to 
make and really tastes good!  Here’s the recipe: 
 
Larry’s Harvest Soup 
1 lb. hamburger, brown and drain. 
4 cups beef broth 
1 can diced tomatoes (any flavor) 
1 cup frozen mixed vegetables 
1 cup macaroni 
½ kielbasa 
 
We hope that now that the holidays are over, more ladies will come and enjoy this monthly event.  A 

sign up sheet is in the clubhouse.  Please come, and bring your neighbors, too!! 
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DESERT HARBOR WELCOMES 2018 IN STYLE 
 

We had a wonderful New Year’s Eve party with about 65 people in attendance.  Everyone brought 
some snacks and appetizers to share along with their beverage of choice. 

We had music and even a ventriloquist to entertain us.  There are so many “Thank You’s” starting 
with Elaine Granata’s idea of the invitations that were hand delivered to every house and Don & 

Cyndy Walker’s photography studio setup in the Library and then follow ups with photos hand deliv-
ered to everyone.  Our organizing team was wonderful led by Elaine with Linda, Dave, Cami, 

Rhonda, and Karen.  The decorations were wonderful (thanks Karen) and the Music and Disco Ball 
was very enjoyable, and there were so many drawings for door prizes we lost track of how many we 
had.  Thank you to everyone who contributed.  If you missed the party you missed a terrific evening 
of socializing with your friends and neighbors.   Everyone seemed to have a great time.  And thank 

you to everyone who helped clean up the next day. 
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DESERT HARBOR “HARBOR LIGHTS” NEWSLETTER 
ADVERTISING RATES 2018-2019 

 
Ad Size   Per Month  Per Year 

 
Business Card   $10.00   $100.00 

 
1/4 Page   $40.00   $150.00 

 
1/2 Page   $65.00   $300.00 

 
Full Page   $100.00  $600.00 

 
Newsletter is in full color on our web site   www.desertharboraz.net 

 
Contact us by e-mail at   desertharboraz@aol.com 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open). 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday, the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have dumpsters located on the west side of the clubhouse.  There is one 
   yellow color container for paper and cardboard.  We get money for the paper 
   and cardboard so PLEASE use it as it helps the Activity Club’s treasury.  The 
   blue recycle dumpster is for plastic, glass and all other recycle items.  We  
   do not get any money for these two containers, but please recycle as much as 
   you can. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made name badge with your name & lot number 
   Contact Connie Riter, Lot #81, 315-657-3078 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 315-657-3078 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 623-385-5429 

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Barry Dalton 145 http://www.abcliveit.com 801-616-2643 

 Joyce Hoopes 141 Pet Sitting 505-250-6613 

 Richard Nienkark 192 Painting, light landscaping, irrigation 480-288-0568 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 Jim Jackson 57 Computer help 480-625-1364 

 Pat Pederson-Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Bill Hightower 8 Handyman / Painting 480-372-7530 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

 Theresa (Terri) Rivers 54 Sewing Services, handmade teddy bears, 804-399-1695 

   stuffed animals, baby gifts, etc.  

 Shelby-Susan Robnett 76 Power Washing-Weed Control 720-383-3813 

 Colleen Kitzman 184 Ironing 480-288-8155 

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement $4.00 480-625-1855 

   Includes labor & cleaning  
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FEBRUARY 2018 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 
10:30 Church 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
9:00 Tai Chi 
10:00 Ping Pong 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
 
 
10:00 Ping Pong 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
9:00 Crafting 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
 
9:00 Tai Chi 
 
 

7:15 Water 
Aerobics 
8:00 Exercise 
 
10:00 Ping 
Pong 

7:00 Coffee 
Donuts 

 
12:30 Poker 

1:00 Mahjongg 
1:00 Shuffleboard 
 
 
6:30 Bingo 
6:30 Billiards 

 
3:30 Bean Bag 
6:00 NDQ Poker 
6:30 Bible Study 
6:30 Cards 

1:00 
Mexican Train 
 
 
 
 

1:00 Cards 
1:00 Quilting 
 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

1:00  Genealogy 
 
4:00 Happy 
Hour 
6:30 cards 

 
 
 
5:30 Poker 

AM 

PM 

    1 
 

10am BUNCO 
 
 
6pm Poker 
 

 

2 3 
 

9 am 
Resident 
Meeting 

4 
 

5 6 
 

12pm Ladies 
In Park 
Soup-Salad 
Luncheon 
 

 

7 
 
 
Rhythm Cats 
Out of Park 

8 
 

9 10 

 
Turf Paradise 
Horse Racing 
trip 

11 12 13 
 
12pm 
Cribbage 
Tournament 

14 
 
 
6;30 pm 
Steel Drum 
Band 

15 
 
9am Casino 
Ft. McDowell 
 
 
10am BUNCO 

16 
 
 
 
 

5:30pm Poker 

17 
 

 
Pot Luck 
4:30 HH 
5:00 Food 

18 
 

19 20 
 

11am Ladies 
Out of Park 
Luncheon 

21 
 

22 
 
 
Bernie & Red 

23 
 

24 

25 26 
 

27 28    
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